Moscow Food Co-op Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

March 6th, 2008

Location: UI Business and Technology Incubator, 121 W. Sweet Ave.

Present: Kimberly Vincent, Joe Thompson, Chris Caudill, Bill Beck, Donal Wilkinson, Kenna Eaton (GM), Candace Magnuson (appointed recorder)

Absent: Gary Macfarlane, Kathleen Ryan

Call to order: 6:01 pm

Opening input and discussion period:

The BOD Meet the Candidates and Elections were discussed including ideas for improvements, suggestions included:

· Beginning a record of what was and was not successful at these events to guide improvements.

· Formalize the Meet the Candidates events by creating a list of questions or issues for candidates to address as well as creating space between the Meet the Candidates table and the Meet the Makers event going on around it with better signage.

· Give more weight to the elections through education of the membership of the role and importance of the BOD within the workings of the Co-op.

· Evaluate the effectiveness of the days and times voting is offered in generating a turnout of voters.

Action: Donal Wilkinson will create a spreadsheet that tracks the beginning and ending term dates for all board members


As a result of the newly appointed recorder being asked to sign a Confidentiality and Nondisclosure Agreement, Bill Beck motioned, seconded by Donal Wilkinson, the following action item.

Action: The board members will review the Confidentiality and Nondisclosure agreement and generate suggestions for changes to the agreement that will be discussed and voted upon at the next meeting.  

The vote was unanimous to pass the motion.

The official elections results were given to the recorder.  Bill Beck received 167 votes (64%), Lida Saskova received 53 votes (21%), and Kelly Moore received 39 votes (15%) for a total of 259 votes received.

Consent Agenda (6:25pm): 

Action: The approval of the non-executive minutes for November and December 2007, and January 2008 will be voted upon via email. 


At 7:12 pm Kimberly Vincent motioned, seconded by Joe Thompson, to approve the February 2008 minutes.  Kimberly Vincent, Joe Thompson, Bill Beck and Donal Wilkinson voted yes to the motion and Chris Caudill abstained.

Action Items from Previous Meetings (6:31pm):


GM Compensation: A reminder was given that the board members need to perform the following action.

Action: send via email to Kim, ideas for Kenna to work towards for a Bonus for 2008 by March 18th.  


Strategic Planning Feedback:  Kenna is preparing for the Dinner with the Directors scheduled for March 18th and is looking for help from the BOD to assist with set-up and clean up.  Donal Wilkinson has already volunteered.  Kenna also reminded the board she wants feedback on the Strategic Planning that will be discussed at the dinner.

Action Reminder: All board members were to provide feedback to Kenna by the end of February on the Strategic Planning so updates can be made before the Dinner with Directors.  Board members are to do this immediately.

Monthly Agenda Items (6:39pm):


GM Financials:

Action: Kenna Eaton will re-expand her narratives in her Monthly Management Reports.

Kenna addressed the concern about the loss shown in January 2008.  She explained how the store had large inventory adjustments in several departments as we made the transition into the New Year with large re-sets in Wellness.  She also expressed that she is not confident in the store’s inventory data and is working to improve this by implementing cycle counts.

Action: Kenna will include within her monthly financial report the progress of assessing inventory.


Other comments in Kenna’s report: While sales were lower dollar wise than projected, overall we saw a 10% growth for the month with the daily average staying as high as December.  Expenses were close to projected and payroll increases as planned.  By moving $64K of LT liabilities into ST liabilities [Adaama] we saw a downward shift in our current and quick liabilities.  There were no major equipment purchases.  In early February we hosted a retail operations consultant who spent three days working with our new management team members ensuring we all have the same basic set of skills.  Later this year we will do the same with a consultant from our front-end system [CAT], again to ensure everyone has a similar understanding of how our system works.


As a follow-up to previous action items Kenna gave the board an updated outline of the Member Loan Savings Program.

Action: Kenna will write a financial update about loan repayment for the newsletter.


Bill Beck motioned, seconded by Chris Caudill, to accept and find in compliance Kenna Eaton’s Monthly Management Report.  Vote was unanimous to pass the motion.

New Agenda Items (7:03pm):


Changes in Policies:  Kimberly Vincent motioned, seconded by Donal Wilkinson, that any change in policy or bylaws must have 5 of 7 members vote to approve.


All present members voted yes to pass the motion; Kimberly Vincent, Joe Thompson, Chris Caudill, Bill Beck, and Donal Wilkinson.

Action:  The bylaws will be examined to ensure that the terms quorum and simple majority are being used as desired by the board.


Bylaws:  Kimberly Vincent motioned, seconded by Joe Thompson, that Article II, Section 10, titled Proxies within the bylaws be removed and that proxy voting not be allowed.


Discussion involved the definition of proxy voting, whether absentee ballots were being offered to people unable to attend votes, and concerns that this is one of many bylaws that need to be examined closely and they should all be examined at the same time in a special meeting.


Kimberly withdrew her motion on condition that the bylaws were soon examined.

Action:   Bill Beck motioned, seconded by Kimberly Vincent, that the BPD committee review the bylaws, compile suggestions of changes, and present these to the BOD in a special meeting April 12th, 9am-1pm, at Chris Caudill’s house.  The suggestions of changes will be submitted to the BOD one week before the special meeting.


The vote was unanimous to pass the motion


Policy D1:  Chris Caudill motioned, seconded by Kimberly Vincent, that the BPD committee will develop language to modify policy D1-5 to include an external review of BOD performance.  The vote was unanimous to pass the motion.

Action: By next meeting the BPD committee will construct proposed changes to policy D1-5.

Action: Kimberly and Kenna will talk with Holly O’Neil of Cooperative Development Services about processes for BOD evaluations.


Concerning policy D1-6 Kimberly shared the suggestion that items brought to the BOD meetings by members will be heard and noted, and arrangements will be made for response to be given to the member but the item will not become part of the meeting that night.


Kenna Eaton proposed that planning for the annual membership meeting should begin as soon as possible so that it will be given better structure.

Action: The Membership Committee will plan the annual membership 

meeting.


Policy D2:  The board feels they are making progress with this policy in improving their evaluation of the GM and putting together goals for the GM bonus.  It was felt no change is needed to this policy. 


Policy D3: No changes are perceived as needed for this policy.


Policy D4:  No change to this policy is perceived being needed, however it was pointed out that the BOD is not following this policy.

Action: Bill Beck will bring a slate of Volunteer Committee members to the next meeting for approval by the BOD.

Action: Kathleen Ryan will bring a slate of Sustainability Committee members to the next meeting for approval by the BOD.


Policy D5:  Donal Wilkinson motioned, seconded by Kimberly Vincent, to amend policy D5, within the bottom of the paragraph entitled The Agenda, by replacing “appropriate rules of order or consensus” with “Robert’s Rules of Order.”


The vote was unanimous to pass the motion: Kimberly Vincent, Joe Thompson, Chris Caudill, Bill Beck, and Donal Wilkinson.


Policy D8: This will be addressed in next meeting.


Purpose of BOD retreat:  Suggestions included examining ways to improve how the BOD works together and governs themselves, how they scrutinize their own activities, and how to create preventative actions and policies that will make the BOD less a reactor to circumstances and more an initiator of policy.

Action: Kimberly will work to coordinate a date for the retreat with Holly O’Neil that will allow the most BOD members to attend.

Upcoming BOD Meetings:  Meetings will be the second Tuesday of the month through the summer: April 8th, May 13th, June 10th, July 8th, and August 12th.

Meeting Adjourned: 8:45pm

BOD President:                                                                   Date:

